
SDCBC Meeting Minutes

June 5, 2024

1) Treasurer's Report
· Checking = $3,722.76
· Fisherman’s Relief Fund = $3,032.95

2) Misc Business
· The annual jamboree to pick dates for “2025” tournaments is currently
scheduled for July 25, 2024. It will be held at the Fish & Wildlife department
in San Diego. Our local biologist will be present to answer questions. We
anticipate most local tournament directors will be present.

The SDCBC will have in-hand multiple dates for our TOC and Top 6
tournaments to avoid conflicts with other tournaments.

· Regarding the City Lakes $59K deficit, an email has been sent to all club
representatives. This email includes a letter to forward to councilman Joel
Anderson. A list of names forwarding this letter will be presented to the
Mayor of San Diego to show support to reduce and/or eliminate the deficit.
Councilman Joel Anderson is on our side. The “2025” budget is set to be
determined on June 15, 2024.

· The SDCBC swap meet is still in the works and has not been finalized
yet.

· Clubs donating to the TOC raffle are requested to bring items to the
August meeting. This will allow ample time to organize the donations.

· The donation to the Brain Graves tournament was very much appreciated
by the Grave’s family and organization. A letter of “Thank You” was received
from the Brain Graves organization. Consideration for an increased donation
amount next year is on the table.

· The “Bass Fishing Hall of Fame” has been brought up for discussion.
Inductee history and qualification are being gathered for further evaluation.

· The subject of FFS (front facing sonar) was brought up for discussion on
its use or non-use at the upcoming Top 6 tournament. FFS will be allowed at
SDCBC tournaments until determined otherwise.

· Otay Lakes will be closed 6/22/24 thru 6/23/24 due to Olympic rowing
preparations.

· The mystery to relocate or sell the SDCBC trailer is still undetermined.
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